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Well done to all our Year 12 students who completed 

their three hour English exam yesterday.  It was very 

encouraging to see all students stay in the exam rooms 

for the maximum time to give themselves their best 

possible chance. All the very best to all Year 12ôs for 

the rest of their exams. 

 

Next Tuesday of course is a public holiday for Roch-

ester Secondary College. A great opportunity for all 

students and staff to take a rest and prepare for the 

lead up to exams and our end of year calendar.  

Year 11 students in particular should be aware that 

they only have three weeks until their exams and be 

sure to have all work requirements and assignments up 

to date.  In addition Year 11ôs should be giving some 

very serious thought to leadership positions for 2015 

ð School Captains and SRC Executive. For more de-

tails on any of these position please see Mrs Borger or 

Mrs McCarty. 

 

Many thanks for your ongoing support. 

 

Bernie Altmann  

Principal 
 

 

 

 

 

 

School Meetings  

 

Nov 19th Wed Parents Club  10.30 am 

Nov 27th Thurs School Council    7.30 pm 
 

 

            Important Dates  

November 2014 

 

4th (Tue) - Melbourne Cup Day NO SCHOOL 

 

6th (Thurs) - Cows Create Careers Excursion 

 

20th-23rd (Thurs-Sun) - Energy Break Through 

 

20th-21st (Thurs-Fri) - Year 10 Mock Interviews 

 

21st-26th (Fri-Wed) - Year 11 Exams 

 

27th (Thurs) - Year 11-12 Orientation Day 

 

28th (Fri) - Last day Year 11ôs 

 

28th (Fri) - Year 12 Formal  

 

December 2014 

 

3rd (Wed) - Peer Support Training 

 

4th (Thurs) - Year 10-11 Orientation Day 

 

5th (Fri) - Last day Year 10ôs 

 

8th-12th (Mon-Fri) - Year 8 Camps 

 

9th (Tue) - Orientation Day Grade 6 students 

 

9th (Tue) - Secondhand Book/Uniform sale 

 

12th & 15th (Fri & Mon) - Activities Program 

 

16th (Tues) - Presentation Night 
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Rochester Secondary College VCAL class in Melbourne  

on camp earlier in the week. 



 

 

 

 

Secondhand Book/Uniform 

Sale  

 

T 
he Parents Club will be holding their Secondhand 

Book/Uniform sale on Tuesday 9th December at 

8.30 am in Rooms 32-34 at the College. 

 

You will find a list of books that can be sold attached to the 

booklist (which will be handed out in the next week) together 

with an estimated sale price, which is approximately two 

thirds of the retail price of a new book (provided the book is 

in good condition). 

 

A reminder that any secondhand books/clothing should be 

dropped off at the office prior to Friday 5th December.  

Please have an envelope attached to your item with your 

name, year level, the name of the book/clothing and the 

asking price. (The College is not responsible for this). 
 

The Parents Club will deduct a 10% commission off the sell-

ing price if your goods are sold.  The money from the sale can 

be collected from the office after December 11th. 

 

Please Note: 

Books and money CAN NOT be left at the office for other 

students to collect.  This responsibility should be between the 

two parties. 

 

Check Out Our New College 

App!  

 

R 
ochester Secondary College now has an App that is 

FREE for parents to download. 

 

We are endeavouring to make it easier for parents to effectively 

contact and keep up with events happening at the College. This 

will just be another tool for such use. 

 

Features of the App are: 

* Absent e-form  -  for parents to report their child/childrenôs 

absences 

* Change of details e-form  - if there are any changes the 

school needs to be aware of 

* Links to the College website for calendar and newsletter 

information and events etc. 

* Plus much more 

 

The College will be able to send out push notifications/messages 

to parents advising them of any updated information regarding 

camps, dates etc. 

 

Have a go on the new App 

 

 

VET Payments for 2015  

 

P 
arents are reminded that VET 2015 payments are due by 

Friday 7th November, 2014.  Your assistance with this 

would be greatly appreciated. 

 

If you have any concerns please contact the College. 

 

 

Conveyance Allowance 2015  

 

T 
he Department has advised that those students considered 

ineligible (students living closer to another school) but 

have been receiving the allowance in 2014 will continue 

to receive conveyance allowance for the remainder of their 

schooling (at their current school and residential address).  Con-

veyance Allowance payments will continue until the end of the 

studentôs secondary schooling, or until there is a change in cir-

cumstances requiring a new application such as change of school 

or residential address. 

 

For 2015 and onwards sibling rights will not apply and all new 

applicants are subject to the standard eligibility criteria i.e. live 

more than 4.8km from the school and attend the nearest govern-

ment school. 

 

 

Year 8 Camp Reminder  

 

A 
 reminder to those year 8 students who will be attending 

the camp to Anglesea your payment of $210 will be due 

Friday 21st November. Any concerns please see Mrs 

Thomas. 

 

Camp dates: 8A/B 8th-10th December and 8C/D 10th-12th 

December. 

Around the College  
Bring Your Own Device 2015  

  

S 
tudents can bring a range of computers to 

school next year. 

  

For sale through the school are ACER netbooks 

with 11.6" screen, Intel Celeron U3600 1.2GHz 

dual core processor, 4GB DDR3 RAM, 320GB 

hard drive with Windows 7 Home Premium 

and Libre Office (compatible with Microsoft Of-

fice) installed. Comes with charger, carry case and 

warranty until November 2015. Secondhand $100. 

  

Available at the end of the year will be ACER lap-

tops with 15.6" screen, Intel i5 2.6GHz dual core 

processor, 4GB DDR3 RAM, 750GB hard drive 

with Windows Home 7 and Libre Office 

(compatible with Microsoft Office) installed. 

Charger included but no carry case. Secondhand 

$200. 
  

All payments to be made to the students payment 

box and will be processed in order they are re-

ceived.  



 

 

VCAL Melbourne Camp  

 

A 
fter a whole semester of planning and preparation by 

Paige Crouch, Rhiannon McIntyre and Michaela 

Lord, a group of ten VCAL students caught the early 

train and headed down to Melbourne - only to find it cold, wet 

and windy. What a surprise! Fortunately for us the activities 

were indoor ones, starting with Bounce in Blackburn. Liam's 

somersaults and Frenchy's slam dunk were the highlights of a 

very strenuous 60 minutes on a LOT of trampolines!  

 

Italian at Leo's in St Kilda then a walk down to Southbank 

were a nice way to spend the evening. Only Hayden Sutton 

was man enough to finish his pizza, the rest of us couldn't 

manage it. 

 

Tuesday was spent at IMAX at the Melbourne Museum 

watching 'Forces of Nature' then dodging showers on our way 

to Sea Life, Melbourne's beautiful aquarium. After that there 

was still a bit of shopping time before we caught the train 

home. 

 

Many thanks to Mr French for finalising the arrangements 

after the girls had actually finished Year 12.  

Next year will be bigger and better and hopefully a little earli-

er! 

 

The PDS Class of 2014. 

 

LMR Basketball  

 

L 
MR regional basketball finals were heldon Friday 24th 

October, where Rochesterôs Year 8 boys contested the 

regional finals at the Schweppes Centre in Bendigo.  

Rochester started slowly in the first game but recovered 

quickly winning their next three games before being narrowly 

defeated by Catholic College Bendigo. Overall, the boys fin-

ished third of six finalists, a very commendable effort. 

 

Results: 

Rochester 14 lost to Sacred Heart Kyneton 21 

Rochester 29 defeated Irymple 10 

Rochester 27 defeated McKillop 13 

Rochester 27 defeated Charlton 4 

Rochester 17 lost to Catholic College Bendigo 22 

 

Well done to all team members and thank you to Miss 

McLeod and all of the parents who supported the team. 

Year 11 Update  

 

T 
here are many indicators for Year 11 students that the end 

of the school year is nigh ï end of year 12, exams, subject 

selections, booklists, etc. 

However, there is still three weeks of class, a significant amount 

of assessment and the exams. School and classes are NOT over 

and teachers are concerned about getting what must be done, 

completed. 

Students should not be missing days and should also be working 

at home to complete tasks and to prepare for exams. One exam-

ple is English; where all students have an óat home taskô to com-

plete by next Friday. 

 

Most of our Year 11 students now have spare periods during the 

week due to VCAL, VET 2 finishing or their Year 12 subject. 

This should be study time and as a result there is NO Year 11 

student who should be taking a óday offô to study for their Year 

12 subject. In many cases they are welcome to take the day of 

their Year 12 exam off. 

 

We will be posting a letter home next week with the Year 11 

exam timetable and other arrangements. I will be advising stu-

dents to work with their parents to organise what will happen 

over the exam period and return that to me by the due date. 

 

Yesterday we had a guest speaker from Melbourne Uni. He 

spoke on how students can improve their Year 12 experience. If 

you want more information please contact me. 

 

Thanks for your ongoing support. 

 

Bill Barkla, Year 11 Coordinator 

 

Year 10 Work Experience  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Around the College  

VET UPDATE  

 

C 
lasses for VET 2nd year students finished on Wednesday 22nd, with the last day for 1st year students being Wednesday, 19th 

November. It is expected that all 1st year students will attend the remaining classes each Wednesday in Echuca. If a student 

is unable to attend any of the final sessions of VET, they will need to bring a signed note to school explaining the reason for 

their absence. 

 

The program has gone smoothly this year and has been a rewarding experience for all students. There are a number of students who 

were nominated for a VET award, with some making it to be included as VET award finalists. Award winners will be announced at 

the Vet Awards Night on Wednesday November 19th, being held at the Moama Bowling Club. 

 

All students who have indicated they would like to complete a VET subject in 2015 have had a letter forwarded to them outlining 

details of the payment requirement of $600 to participate in the program. The due date for payment is Friday November 7th. If you 

are unable to meet this deadline, please contact the school Business Manager - Maureen Oliver.   Colin Huddy VET Coordinator 


